

**PRUEBAS LIBRES PARA LA OBTENCIÓN DEL TÍTULO DE GRADUADO EN EDUCACIÓN
SECUNDARIA OBLIGATORIA PARA PERSONAS MAYORES DE 18 AÑOS**

Convocatoria de 7 de febrero de 2019

ÁMBITO COMUNICACIÓN Cuadernillo 2: Lengua Extranjera (Inglés)
--

DATOS DEL ASPIRANTE	CALIFICACIÓN	
Apellidos: _____	LC:	TOTAL:
Nombre: _____		
DNI/NIE: _____	ING:	

INSTRUCCIONES GENERALES

Prueba del Ámbito de Comunicación: dispone de dos cuadernillos y de 2 horas y media para su realización:

- Cuadernillo 1: Lengua Castellana y Literatura
- Cuadernillo 2: Lengua Extranjera

La prueba de este ámbito se valora sobre un total de 10 puntos: Lengua Castellana y Literatura (70%) y Lengua Extranjera (30%).

La puntuación correspondiente a cada pregunta se especifica en cada una de ellas.

- Escuche atentamente las instrucciones que le dé el examinador.
- Antes de empezar, rellene los datos personales (apellidos, nombre y DNI/NIE) que figuran en esta página.
- Haga una lectura pausada de las cuestiones antes de escribir la respuesta.
- Emplee bolígrafo de tinta azul o negra para responder las preguntas.
- Conteste las preguntas a continuación de cada enunciado. Debajo del enunciado de cada ejercicio hay espacio suficiente para la realización del mismo.
- Dispone de una hoja en blanco que puede utilizar para anotaciones en sucio, etc.; deberá entregarla al finalizar la prueba junto con el cuadernillo.
- Realice primero aquellos ejercicios que tenga seguridad en su resolución. Deje para el final aquellos que tenga dudas.
- No está permitido el uso de dispositivos móviles ni informáticos.
- Cuide la presentación y escriba el proceso de solución de forma ordenada.
- La prueba se realizará sin diccionario.
- Antes de entregar los ejercicios, revíselos minuciosamente.

Las actas provisionales se harán públicas el día 22 de febrero a partir de las 15:00 h en el Tablón de anuncios del IES Hermanos D'Elhuyar, del CEPA Plus Ultra y en el tablón virtual del Gobierno de La Rioja; en su web, www.larioja.org, en el apartado de Adultos – Pruebas para la obtención del título de Graduado en Educación Secundaria para personas mayores de 18 años.

Nº DE ORDEN

READING COMPREHENSION (2 points)

A MIGRANT CARAVAN

A caravan of more than 7,000 migrants is embarking on a thousand-kilometre journey through Mexico, aiming for the border* with the USA. The migrants are mainly from Honduras and are hoping to find a better life in the U.S. Parents with young children are escaping violence and a lack of job opportunities in their home countries. A reporter described the caravan as "a river of people". They are battling hot weather, little food and exhaustion.

The U.S. government has made it clear that it will send back all migrants who don't apply for asylum in Mexico first. There has been a "zero tolerance" policy towards migrants to stop people from trying to enter illegally. There was public indignation earlier this year after U.S. authorities separated migrant children from their parents at the border. U.S. President Donald Trump tweeted: "Sadly, it looks like Mexico's police and military are unable to stop the caravan moving towards the United States. Criminals and unknown Middle Easterners are mixed in". He has also said that he will reduce or cut aid** to Guatemala, Honduras and El Salvador.

Adapted from <https://breakingnewsenglish.com/>

***border:** frontier line

****aid:** help

1 Read the text. Are these statements TRUE or FALSE? (0,4 for each correct answer. No points for True or False only, or if the evidence is incorrect)
Circle the correct option and copy the words from the text that justify your answers.

- a) The majority of the migrants in the caravan are from Honduras. **T / F**

- b) Migrants who want to enter the U.S must apply for asylum in Mexico first. **T / F**

- c) President Trump is going to give extra aid to Honduras, Guatemala and El Salvador. **T / F**

2. Read the text again and answer the questions. (0,4 for each correct answer)

1. Why are people leaving their countries?

2. What happened to parents with children at the border?

USE OF ENGLISH (6 points)

1. Complete the sentences with the words from the box. There are more words than necessary (0,2 for each correct answer)

market • holiday • pub • museum • boarding card • passport • credit card • tour
--

1. I think we should go on aof Italy. There are so many beautiful places to visit there!
2. Look at your It has got the number of your seat on the aeroplane.
3. You need a to enter another country.
4. Let's go shopping in the Everything is so cheap there.
5. I haven't got any money, but I've got a so we can go shopping.

2. Circle the correct answer. (0,2 for each correct answer)

1. We go to the same school. teachers are nice.
a) Ours b) Us c) Our d) We
2. There weren'tpeople at the party
a) much b) many c) some d) very
3. I have lived here ten years,
a) yet b) since c) for d) ago
4. I borrowed to go to Cardiff.
a) the car of my brother b) my car's brother c) my brother's car
d) my car brother
5. Mary usually visits her parents the weekend
a) in b) to c) at d) by

3. Complete the sentences with the verbs below. Use the Present Simple or the Present Continuous. (0,2 for each correct answer)

1. He's a vegetarian. He (not eat) meat.
2.you (study) this afternoon? Remember we have an English test tomorrow.
3. She sometimes(play) computer games in the evenings.
4. I(have) dinner at the moment. Can I talk to you later?
5. your sister (go) swimming every day?

4. Complete the e-mail with the correct form of the verbs in brackets. Use the Past Simple. (0,2 for each correct answer)

Dear Sandra,

Yesterday, we ¹ (return) from our holiday in Australia. The holiday ²(be) fantastic. There were many kangaroos, but I ³(not see) any koalas.

I ⁴ (get) you a boomerang. ⁵ you (buy) me a present?

Love,

Lisa

5. Complete the dialogue with the comparative or superlative forms of the adjectives in brackets. (0,2 for each correct answer)

Sandra: Do you like watching basketball?

Mickey: No, I prefer reading. Books are ¹ (good) than sport.

Sandra: No, they're not. Sport is ²(exciting) than books. I really love sports.

Mickey: Really? What do you think the ³(entertaining) sport?

Sandra: Football.

Mickey: Football? Well I suppose it's the ⁴(popular) sport in the world. But I feel ⁵ (happy) reading a good book than playing football.

6. Write appropriate questions for the underlined answers (0,2 for each correct answer)

1?
Yes, we were driving too fast.

2?
They are going to visit their grandparents.

3?
No, they haven't visited the British Museum

4?
She is studying in her room.

5?
No, I won't help you with your homework.

WRITING. (2 POINTS)

The screenshot shows an email client window. At the top is a toolbar with icons for Send, Attach, Save Draft, Spelling, and Cancel. Below the toolbar are three input fields: 'To:' with 'Blake@yahoo.com', 'Cc:' with 'Carolina@gmail.com', and 'Subject:' with 'My holidays'. To the right of these fields are links for 'Show BCC' and 'Plain Text'. Below the fields is a rich text editor toolbar with options for font (Arial), size (12), bold, italic, underline, text color, background color, bulleted list, numbered list, and indent. The main body of the email contains the following text:

Hello from Salou!

I am in Salou with my sister. We are staying at a hotel near the sea and we are having a fantastic time! The weather is perfect and I love the hotel. I've got a big room with a TV and a big bathroom. The hotel has got 2 enormous swimming pools, one just for children, but I usually go to the beach because I prefer to swim in the sea. Right now we are relaxing on the beach.

Yesterday we went to Barcelona We visited Parque Güell and La Sagrada Familia. They were fantastic. In the afternoon we went shopping. We had a great day. Tomorrow we are going to Port Aventura.

What about you? Are you having a good holiday too? Tell me all about it.

See you in a week.

Carolina

Read Carolina's e-mail and write back telling her about your holiday in London. Use the following information . Write about 80 words.

Where: London

With: a friend

How long: a week

Hotel: near the center **room:** small, dirty, no TV

Routine: get up early, go sightseeing

Yesterday: morning: Buckingham Palace

afternoon: buy clothes in Candem Market

Tomorrow: British Museum, Hyde Park

Good holiday?: **positive:** the city (beautiful), the people (polite)

negative: the weather (cold, rain)

 Send

 Attach

 Save Draft

 Spelling ▾

 Cancel







To:

Show BCC

Cc:

Subject: Plain Text

Arial ▾

12 ▾

B

I

U



















